




The applicant/landowner is proposing to reconstruct and modernize the existing Sparkle Car Wash 
located at 2756 Main Street.  The site is 65,842 s.f. (1.51 acres), and located on the easterly side 
of Main Street, southerly of Salmon Brook, westerly of Town open space and northerly of Town 
open space and the Stop and Shop Gas Station.  The car wash was constructed and has been in use 
since 1962, and is a legally non-conforming use in the Flood Zone and Planned Business and 
Development Zone. 
 
Car wash facilities are governed by the requirements of §6.3 of the Building-Zone Regulations. 
The applicable regulation, §6.3.f, requires that the principal building shall be set back from its 
street frontage by a distance of 125 feet.  The applicant seeks permission to locate the nearest 
portion of the building no closer than 70.1 feet from the front property line. 
 
The hardship from which relief is sought arises from the existence of a recreation easement that 
encumbers the easterly portion of the property.  Previous iterations of the plan that maintained the 
125-foot setback, included the use of the recreation easement area for the reconstructed car wash 
building; however, that plan was denied as presented by the Town Council due to concerns raised 
by neighboring residential property owners.  The current proposed plan greatly enhances the 
existing antiquated and less environmental sensitive car wash. The applicant is proposing to 
relocate the dryers from the rear of the existing building, to the front of the reconstructed building. 
The new dryers are proposed to be located inside the building.  The new site design will prevent 
any untreated stormwater runoff into Salmon Brook.  The new car wash will utilize energy efficient 
car washing components and a water recycling system.  The literal enforcement of the front setback 
requirement of 125 feet will cause exceptional difficulty and unusual hardship while the granting 
of the relief sought will cause no issues of public health, safety or welfare. If the variance request 
is approved, the applicant will then proceed through the wetland permit process, §4.11 Flood Zone 
Special Permit process, and the §12 Special Permit with Design Review process through which 
site design, architecture, lighting, landscaping, traffic matters and drainage design will all be 
reviewed by the Conservation Commission, Community Beautification Committee, Plans Review 
Subcommittee and Town Plan and Zoning Commission.  All provisions of §13.9 are met and 
evidence of satisfaction of the criteria of §13.9 will be provided at the public hearing. 








